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Dear Mr Marfleet, 

 

TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) 

NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2021 
 

Frontage Building Great Ormond Street Childrens Hospital Great Ormond Street London 

WC1N 3JH  

 

Variation of condition 2 (approved plans) of permission reference 2022/2255/P 

(Redevelopment of the Great Ormond Street Hospital (GOSH) Frontage Building comprising 
demolition of the existing building, and erection of a replacement hospital building (Class C2) 

with a basement, landscaped amenity spaces at roof top and balcony and ground floor 

levels, plant equipment, cycle storage, refuse storage and other ancillary and associated 

works pursuant to the development) CHANGES INCLUDE: Alterations to the size and mass of 
the western core with associated external alterations to the front entrance bay.    

 

Recommend No additional Archaeological Requirement associated with variation of 
condition 2 

 

Thank you for your consultation received on 2023-08-07. 
 

The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) gives advice on archaeology 

and planning.  Our advice follows the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) and the 

GLAAS Charter. 
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NPPF section 16 and the London Plan (2021 Policy HC1) make the conservation of 

archaeological interest a material planning consideration.   

 

The proposed amendments to condition 2 will not have any additional impacts to 
archaeology, and do not result in any changes to my previous archaeological advice.  

 

This response relates solely to archaeological considerations.  If necessary, Historic England’s 

Development Advice Team should be consulted separately regarding statutory matters. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 
Louise Davies 

 

Archaeology Adviser 
Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service 

London and South East Region 

 

 

 

 


